Heritage Valley Area Community Association Meeting Minutes for September 22 2012

Call to Order: A regular meeting of the Heritage Valley Area Community Association was held at Ben Hill Recreation Center on September 22, 2012. The meeting convened at 12:00 pm. President Tselani Lang presiding. Officers in attendance were Althea Jones, Eugene Alfred, Claude Strickland and Leanne Patterson.

Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the June 2012 meeting were approved as submitted.

Invocation was led by Claude Strickland

Officers Reports:

Treasure's report

•	June 2012 Treasures Report		July 2012 Treasures Report		August 2012	
•	Beginning Balance \$1767.20		Beginning Balance \$1593.02		Beginning Balance \$1584.82	
•	Collections	\$ 0.00	Collections	\$35.00	Collections	\$ 0.00
•	Expenses	<174.18>	Printing & misc	<\$43.20>	Expenses	<\$0.00>
•	Ending Balance	\$1593.02	Ending Balance	\$1584.82	Ending Balance	\$1584.82
•	Escrow \$5,000					

Sergeant Smith's Report

- o Officer Smith Spoke about a robbery/murder on Danforth where a young man was killed getting off Marta and his cell phone was taken.
- Increased overnight traffic at the property located at 1918 Valley Ridge was reported to SGT Smith. Sgt Smith stated that he would report it to the Crime Suppression Unit.
- Residents also reported a lot of student truancy in the community recently. Sgt Smith stated
 that he would have a truancy officer on the corner of Revere and Heritage Valley at 8am the
 Monday following the meeting.

Old Business

- o Bill Harbor spoke on the 2013 election of Heritage Valley Officers. He stated that if anyone wants to run for office to contact him by October 16th 2012 @ 404.344.0293. Voting will be held at our next community meeting on October 27th 2012 and officers would be installed at the first meeting in January 2013. He stated that if you are running for office or want to nominate someone that they need to be a dues paying member of Heritage Valley and have agreed to serve the entire length of their term. Everyone wishing to vote must do so in person and must be a due paying member of HV, no payment of dues will be accepted on the day of voting. Residents of Heritage Valley would be notified of the upcoming election on the 4th Qtr newsletter that would be issued October 1 2012.
- The sign man visited the community to give everyone an update on the entrance signs. He is currently putting together the legal documents for an easement to the land where the signs will be erected. The signs will be 3ft by 6ft, and will be on the corner of Fairburn and Heritage Valley & Fairburn and Mt. Gilead.
- Attendees were reminded of the Fall festival that is going to be held September 29th 2012.
 The time was changed by the coordinator Leanne Patterson to 2-7pm. Residents are required to bring their own food and games would be provided by the host.

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm